

In this Issue Page:

1 A Note from Christine

2 September Birthdays

2 Prayer List

2 Worshiip Volunteers

3 Back to School

3 Sunday School Classes

3 25/26 Forms

3 4-5 LIFT

4 HBYouth

5 PW Kickoff

5 HB Men's Breakfast

5 Beloved Community

5 Beyond the Bridge

6 Meals for UKirk

6 PDA Hygiene Kit

6 Adult Work Trip

6 Compassion in Action

6 Bellewood Halloween

7 Chili Cookoff

7 Notes from Session

7 Wed. Night Dinner

7 XV I I I

7 Welcome Jonathan!

7 Scripture Readers

8 90+ Celebration

8 From We to Me 8 Prime Time

9 HB Book Clubs

10 Sept. Grocery Cart

10 Fall Events

11 Calendar

12 Habitat for Humanity

12 Staff Contact Info

Making a Difference

Harvey Browne Memorial Presbyterian Church Newsletter **September 2025**

The last several weeks have been a season of launching in our household. In addition

to launching from the lazy days of summer back to school schedules, I have found that each morning, in itself, holds a mini-launching - ensuring the girls have enough sleep, making sure they eat a healthy breakfast, packing up their backpacks with full water bottles and plenty of snacks, all before launching them out the door at 7:35 (on the dot), praying with a sigh of relief that they can go into their worlds ready for whatever they might encounter.

We launch our kids off to school. We launch ourselves, too - off to work or meetings or whatever else the day's schedule might hold. And all of the preparation – the laundry and the cooking and the good night's rest – it's all part of what we do to prepare ourselves for the unknown wonders we'll encounter in the world: the joys, the giggles, the sadness, the pain.

I wonder, how is Church part of that launching process for you? How is it helping you prepare for the world at your doorstep?



In Colossians, we are instructed "clothe yourselves with love" (3:14) and told to "let the peace of Christ rule in your hearts" and to "be thankful" (15). Romans tells us "rejoice in hope, be patient in suffering, persevere in prayer" (12:12), and the prophet Micah instructs us simply to "do justice, love kindness, and walk humbly" (6:8). Such words prepare us for the launch that is the Christian life – the life of real, active engagement with a painfully hurting world.

This month, many of our church programs will start back after a restful summer break. On September 7th, Sunday school will return with a kick-off gathering in Eline Hall. Wednesday nights will return with food, fellowship and activity. Youth Group will start back, Presbyterian Women circles will reconvene, and Men's Breakfast gatherings will return, to name a few, and you can read about all of these in this month's newsletter. But as you do, consider: how does all of this activity prepare you for the launch that is the life of faith? How do the classes, the programs, and these friends we call our community prepare your hearts for encountering a world in deep need?

As a community of faith, I pray that we will join in this work of preparation together. Consider checking out a new group or attending a class or book group. Through it all, may we prepare ourselves to launch into the life of discipleship, prepared for whatever we might encounter in this world God so loves.

- Christine



Sunday Worship		HB Prayer List				
<u>Ushers:</u>	Lay Readers:	Annie McClure & family on the death of her mom, Joan Dayton; Earle Brown; Peggy & Woody Mull; JoAnna Overstreet; Taylor McQueary;				
September 7 Tom Frentz* Mary Esch Becky Evans Jane Doehnert September 14 Lynn Overstreet* JoAnna Overstreet Diane Osborne Tom Osborne	September 7 Meg Buckner	Margaret Wilson; True Newlon; Jim Boswell; Stephanie Melton, nie of Jim & Nancy Rissler; John Buchanan; Cary Ricketts & family on death of Mike Ricketts; Louise McKinney; Bobbie Hutchison, niece				
	September 14 Ellen Zuber	Mary Esch; Lucy Rapp; Steve Schulte; Donna Jones; Julie Hood, friend of Rhonda and Ramona Woodcock; Marsha Howard, Renata DeWees' mom; Mery, mother of Javier Rodriguez; Rob Klouw, husband of former				
	September 21 Rob Fohr	HB Staff Katherine Randall; Marybelle Duff; Suzanne Ellis; Judi Jones, wife of Bob Brown; Martha Scott; Greta Marcum; Barb and Tom Benkert, relatives of Lynn Cole; John Reeker, Sr.; LaToshia Woods,				
	September 28 Sally Craxton	friend of Veda Pendleton; Lois & Peter Laning, Sister-in-law & brother of Judy Laning; Cyndi Lee Johnson, daughter of Marilee Phillips; Max Schuester, friend of Eric Hilyerd; Diana, daughter of Skip & Edith Light				
September 21 Anne Hughes* Sue Garrett India Hoddy Gail Hudson						
September 28 Peggy Campbell* Jeanne Luhr Dee Pregliasco Mike Rodgers	* Head Usher	Prayer Requests				

Back to (Sunday) School!!

Mark your calendar for Kickoff Sunday, which celebrates the beginning of the church programming year. Sunday morning breakfast and Sunday school classes will resume on September 7th, and Wednesday night dinner and programming will resume September 10th.

Adults:

HBUniversity: This lecture based class rotates through topics and teachers. Kicking us off this fall is John McClure and four weeks on "Four Ways to Think About Sermons". The class will meet in the Session room.

Sharing Our Journey: This discussion based class rotates through a variety of topics in the PCUSA curriculum Follow Me. Kicking off the fall is four weeks on Cross Boarders. In this unit, crossing borders is about actions we take to reach out to others who are different from us in order to love them and build bridges of understanding and justice. The class meets in the Living Room.

FRIENDS Class: This gathering of folks from the FRIENDS tv show generation is discussion based. This fall FRIENDS will discuss *Sabbath As Resistance* by Walter Brueggmann. The class will meet in Eline Hall.

Sunday Breakfast is offered each week in Eline Hall from 9:00—9:30 starting **September 7.**

Children & Youth Classes

New curriculum: Our children will begin with a new curriculum from Dwell. Each session they will explore a Bible story and complete an activity together.

- 0-3 in Nursery
- 4's- K & 1st in Room 212 with Katie Williams
- Grades 2-3 in Room 216 with Beverly Hampton
- Grades 4-5 in Room 206 with Alison Lockhart
- Youth Class (6th—12th grade) Meet in the Loft.

Children, Lift, Youth, and Families

Whether you have a nursery age child or an older youth, we need every child to have updated forms on file for the 2025-2026 school year. The forms are digital. See the latest Family News email or contact the church office for the link.

2025-2026 Forms

4th-5th LIFT

4th-5th Lift will be back this fall learning about the sacraments. We will meet September 14, October 19, November 9 and December 7 from 4:00-5:30pm. Plus, our 4th graders will receive their Bibles in worship this fall! For questions or more info about 4th-5th Lift, contact Katherine.



^{*}Please initial the clipboards and ensure we have your contact information when you drop your child off*

Children, Lift, Youth, and Families

Youth Group

Youth group will meet on Sundays from 3:30-5:30 with all age groups 6th-12th grade dropped off and picked up together. Sometimes middle and high will meet together, but typically youth will separate into age groups for music with our Christian Ed intern Jonathan Sutphin and lessons with Renata, then switch, and then have rec time together.

HB YOUTH

2025 Meeting Schedule



September

September 7 Youth and parent kickoff meeting, first youth group

September 13 Lock-in at Harvey Browne

September 14 (no youth group)

September 21 Youth Group September 28 Youth Group

October

October 5 Youth Group
October 12 Youth Group
October 19 Youth Group

October 26 Youth Group Halloween Party (at church during reg. time)

November

November 2 All Church Cedar Ridge Afternoon (no youth group)

November 7-9 Fall Retreat with Highland and other groups

November 16 Youth Group Service project at St. MAMs (meet at church during reg. time)

November 23 Youth Group
November 30 (Thanksgiving--no youth group)

December

December 7 Youth Group

<u>December 13</u> Youth Group Christmas Party (in search of a host for this! I can provide the food and entertainment if we are offered a home.)

Other Fall Programming for Youth

Youth Sunday School will continue to meet on the same Sunday mornings that other Sunday School classes meet--most Sundays between Labor Day and Memorial Day, kicking off on September 7. Sunday School is from 9:30-10:15 in the loft. This year we will be adding "game nights" in the loft on Wednesdays during children's choir rehearsals.

Fellowship

Presbyterian Women Fall Kickoff

The fall (it's coming!) Kickoff Luncheon for the Presbyterian Women of Harvey Browne will be held in Eline Hall on Tuesday, September 9th at 11:00 am. Whether or not you attend a PW Circle, please join us to hear Rev. Janice Catron lead the first lesson of our 2025-2026 Bible Study: Finding Resilience, Joy, and our Identity in Jesus Christ. It has always been a pleasure to have Janice lead this kickoff as we all reconnect after our summer break and think about the upcoming year of bible study. This is a catered lunch, and the cost is \$12. Reservations can be made by calling Diane Osborn at (502)220-3900 (please leave a message if she does not answer.) Payment can be made at registration or at the door. Checks made out to HB PW are preferred. Please bring the exact amount if paying in cash.

Men's Breakfast is coming in September!

Our Men's Breakfast gathering is starting in September. Whatever age you are, come and join us! The first gathering is Saturday, September 6, 2025 at 9:00 AM in the Session Room upstairs. I hope you can join us! TREATS: We would all appreciate contributions of treats from someone each month. If you're willing and able (or if you have other questions), please pick a date and contact me at jim@hbpres.net I look forward to seeing you all soon! Jim Hubert

BELOVED COMMUNITY - Our Shawnee Presbyterian Connection

This Summer we have supported Shawnee Presbyterian's" Sunday Dinners" - their donation-only fundraiser and community building ministry. Many Harvey Browne members have traveled to our West End sister church to eat their home cooked meals and delicious caramel cake and bread pudding as well as enjoy the fellowship. We also worshipped at their church as one of the options for Service Sunday.

These Sunday Dinners were written up in the PC(USA)'s newsletter and Harvey Browne was mentioned in the article.

Click on the link below

https://pcusa.org/news-storytelling/news/2025/8/4/easy-lemon-ice-box-pie



Mission

Meals for UKirk

UKirk is the Presbyterian campus ministry serving college students in Louisville. As they prepare for another semester of ministry together; we are looking for churches/groups/individuals who can provide a meal for our students on Monday evenings. Click here to sign up to provide a meal for UKirk. If you have questions about preparing a meal, please contact the campus minister at ukirkuofl@gmail.com.

Updated - Items needed for September Hygiene Assembly Day

Due to a high demand for "Gifts of the Heart Kits" following recent devastating natural disasters, supplies have been reduced. The Presbytery of Mid-KY is organizing an assembly of Hygiene kits for Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (PDA) to distribute after disasters. Kit assembly will take place on September 20, 2025, from 10:00am to 1:00pm at Beulah Presbyterian Church, 6704 Bardstown Rd. Thank you for collecting toiletries over the summer. Now, we need other items to put in the drop closet, especially unscented, unopened bars of bath soap and individually packaged toothbrushes. Anyone wishing to contribute should ensure items are at the church by Sunday, September 14. Help organize supplies from Tuesday, September 16 to Friday, September 19, anytime between 9:00am and 4:00pm. Join individually or as a group—The Friends Class, Youth, Prime Time, PW Circles, Lyft, Men's group, Choir, Sunday School classes, Caring Visitors and work friends are welcome. Or bring your group on Saturday.

Adult Work Trip - October 5 - 11,

(Change in location - maximum participants = 12) Join the group going to beautiful Asheville, North Carolina this Fall as we help with home repair following last year's destructive flood. This area is 20 minutes east of Montreat and an easy 6-hour drive from Louisville. Come

for part of the week or the entire time. The

cost will be \$25 per night to New Hope Presbyterian Church, plus sharing the cost of gas money and grocery purchases - the total is usually about \$250 for the week. This site is a PDA supported location, and you will earn a blue PDA shirt by participating. We have learned from past trips that all skills are useful and it's a perfect opportunity to learn new skills.

Sign up now with our Church office or talk to Dave Doehnert.

Compassion in Action

Compassion in Action will start back on Wednesday, September 10th at 6:10pm. Building on last year's energy, the Fall 2025 Compassion in Action group will serve as a class to cultivate the skills and techniques necessary to engage in effective and sustained action to alleviate the suffering caused by broken and corrupt systems. Meeting once a month, we will read and reflect on a prophetic work on effective community organizing: Let This Radicalize You. Each session will feature a short talk which corresponds to themes from the book, followed by a chance for reflection and discussion before closing with prayers and concerns.

Halloween at Bellewood

Brooklawn-Bellewood has requested Halloween costumes, accessories and props for their kids, ages 7-18. Please leave donations in the drop closet and label your bag for Bellewood. We will be accepting donations until Sunday October 5th.

Also Needed: Volunteers to serve on the Bellewood-Brooklawn Auxiliary.

Call or text Pam Glaze with questions 502-298-5492. Thank you all.



All Church

Chili Cookoff

Come hungry on Saturday, September 20 from 5:00-7:00pm for a fall chili cookoff! Bring your family recipe or just come to enjoy the food and fellowship. All ages are welcome! More info to come.



Notes from Session

The Session of Harvey Browne did not have a stated meeting in July. However, three items of business were handled via email vote:

- The Session has approved a \$15,000 increase in the Chapel Task Force budget, raising the budget from \$10,000 to \$25,000. The Task Force has entered into contracts with an architect and a structural engineer to explore the various aspects of options for the future of the Chapel Wing.
- Approved moving worship time to 10:00, from 10:30, on August 17 which is Service Sunday.
- Approved Preschool to use room B-11, under the Chapel, for Early Birds and music and to allow Preschool to paint the room, replace the area rug, add a security answering box and versatile toys/centers. Church programming is not currently using B-11; however, the preschool items can be easily moved on Wednesday nights and Sundays if the church does need the room. Anne Hughes, Clerk of Session

Wednesday Night Dinners

Wednesday Night Dinner is back! Dinners will be catered by Kingsley Meats & Catering, one of Louisville's most popular catering companies. Kingsley will provide an entree, two sides, and a vegetarian entree. Meals are served from 5:15-6:00 pm. Meals include a salad bar, assorted desserts, and beverages that include iced tea, lemonade, water, and coffee. There is also a "children's table" with milk, chocolate syrup, bread, and peanut butter. We are asking for a suggested donation of \$10 for adults and \$5 for children, with a family cap at \$25. But as with last year—please do not let cost keep you from attending! We will also have the option of paying electronically.

Come on out on September 10th for the first dinner of the program year!

September 10 - Taco Bar Ground beef Soft Shells Black Beans Oueso

Mexican Rice Various Toppings

Chips Assorted Desserts September 17 - Bill Bliven Oven Baked Chicken

Green Beans
Potatoes
Dinner Rolls
Assorted Desserts

Green Salad

Veg Option- Grilled Cheese

September 24

Chopped Pork BBQ and Buns Smoky Baked Beans (no meat)

Mac n' Cheese

Veg. Option - Veggie Burgers

Green Salad Assorted Desserts

Welcome Jonathan Sutphin!

We are excited to share that Jonathan Sutphin will serve Harvey Browne as a Christian Education Intern for the 2025-2026 program year. Jonathan will be working primarily with our Youth Director, Renata DeWees, to support our youth program. He will also help with youth music, Wednesday night recreation, and Sunday School support. Welcome back, Jonathan!

Scripture Readers

Kathy Williams organizes our scripture readers for worship each Sunday. If you have interested in doing one of the readings, please contact Kathy at

klewiswilliams54@gmail.com.

90+ Celebration

Please join us on Sunday, October 12 as we honor in worship our HB members who have turned 90 years old and older and their families. We will have a reception for all in the gym afterwards. The whole church is invited. Special invitations have been sent out to our 90 + in age members. Be looking for it and let your family members know too. See you there. Call the church office if you have any questions.

From We to Me: A New Widows' Support Group

Over the past several years, many women in our church have experienced the loss of a spouse. While every journey is unique, one thing remains true: good and faithful community can make a difference along the way.

From We to Me is a new group at Harvey Browne for widows to walk alongside one another in encouragement and friendship. This will not be a formal grief group, but a supportive space to share joys and concerns, talk about both blessings and challenges, and simply enjoy time together. Some gatherings may take place at church, while others might include outings such as a meal, a play, or a walk in the park—always shaped by what feels most meaningful to the group.

Our first interest session will be Thursday, September 18 at 1:30 p.m. in the Living Room. All widows are warmly invited. If you have questions or ideas, please reach out to Sarah Grant at 502-239-1927.



Prime Time

Packing Hygiene Kits for Presbyterian Disaster Assistance

After a disaster, Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (PDA) is one of the first responding organizations to help a community in the aftermath. One of the tools PDA uses in those times is a hygiene kit because affected people often need many basic items. PDA keeps these kits packed and ready to be deployed. All of the churches in Mid-Kentucky Presbytery are teaming up to pack a bunch of kits. Prime Time will support the work of this mission by organizing and setting up for the assembly day, which is Saturday, September 20. Prime Time will be helping to set up the assembly line on Wednesday, September 17 at 10:00am at Beulah Presbyterian Church (6704 Bardstown Rd). Both seated and standing tasks will be part of the work. Direct questions to Linda Garrett and look for her on that Wednesday!

Hymn Sing

Lift your voice in song! On Tuesday, September 30, at 1pm in Eline Hall Larry Brandenburg and Tim Baker will lead Prime Time in a classic hymn sing. Come prepared to share in a time of fellowship and refreshments and of course making a joyful noise to the Lord. All are welcome!

Bookclubs

Booktalk

Booktalk for Tuesday, August 26th at 11:30 in the Living Room and on Zoom will be *The Lion Women of Tehran* by Marjan Kamali. It is about two friends as they navigate the turmoil in Tehran.

Grab a sandwich and a drink and join us for an interesting discussion. All are welcome whether you have read the book or not. If you get your book from Carmichael's mention Booktalk at Harvey Browne and receive a 20% discount.

Bookanalia

Bookanalia is excited for another engaging year of reading! Our first meeting will be on Wednesday, Sept 17 after Weds night supper. Judy Laning will lead us in our discussion of *The Nature of the Beast* (Inspector Gamache #11) by Louise Penny. We will continue to meet in the Session Room, but a zoom link will also be available.

On Wednesday, Oct 15 Alex Bumpas will lead our discussion of *James* by Percival Everette.

Other books for this year will be:

- Goat-Footed God by Kathleen Driskell
- Medgar & Myrlie: Medgar Evers and the Love Story that Awakened America by Joy-Ann Reid
- By Any Other Name by Jodi Picoult
- Hello Beautiful by Ann Napolitano
- *Troublesome Rising* anthology
- Search by Michelle Huneven
- An Immense World by Ed Yong

Mention we are a registered book club if you purchase from Carmichaels, to receive a small discount. Otherwise all books are available at LFPL.

Happy Reading!

Pastor's Book Club

The Pastor's Book Group will reconvene on Sunday, September 7 at 4:00 in the Session Room. We will discuss our "summer read", the memoir, *All My Knotted-Up Life*, by Beth Moore. At the meeting, we will share the schedule for the remainder of the year. It is a quick read (or listen) if you haven't already started!

September Grocery Cart

The Grocery Cart for September is for Dare To Care.

The supplies they are asking for this year are as follows.

- Peanut Butter
- Canned Soup
- Canned fruit
- Beans (Dry or Canned)
- Rice
- Canned Tuna
- Breakfast Cereal
- Orange Juice
- Pasta
- Canned Vegetables

Mark & Pam Wood







Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
	1 Harvey Browne Church Building Closed for Labor Day	2 9:45-Staff Mtg (Session) 7:00- Session Meeting (Session)	3 10:00–5,000 Steps (Eline Hall) 1:00- Prayers Mtg* 6:00- FRIENDS Women (offsite)	4	5	6 9:00-HB Men's Breakfast (Session) 10:00-5,000 Steps (Emory Hall)
7 Sunday Schedule 9:00-Fall Kickoff (Eline) 4:00-Pastor's Book Group (208)	8 9:00-Harvey's Helpers 11:00-Tai Chi (Foyer) 3:00- PW Decorate (Eline) 8:15-Men's Group (209)	9 9:45-Staff Mtg (Session) 10:30 - PW Circles Meet 11:00-PW Kickoff (Eline) 6:30- Personnel Committee (Living Rm.) 7:00- Welcome Committee*	10 10:00–5,000 Steps (Emory Hall) 1:00- Prayers Mtg* Wednesday Night ◊ 8:00-Compassion in Action (Session)	11 8:30-2025 Presbytery Build Raise the Roof 10:00- Prime Time (Session Rm)	8:00-2025 Presbytery Build Raise the Roof	13 8:30-2025 Presbytery Build Raise the Roof 10:00-5,000 Steps (Emory Hall) 5:00-Youth Lock-In (Loft)
14 Sunday Schedule 4:00-4th/5th LIFT (Emory)	15 9:00-Harvey's Helpers 10:00- Presbytery at Goodness Grows 11:00-Property Commit- tee Meeting (Session) 11:00-Tai Chi (Eline) 11:00-Writing Your Story (208)	16 9:45-Staff Mtg (Session) 1:30- Congregational Life (Living Rm) 7:00- Outreach Committee*	17 10:00-5,000 Steps (Emory Hall) 1:00- Prayers Mtg* 6:00- Bookanalia (Session+) Wednesday Night ◊	18 1:00- We to Me Widows Group (Living Rm)	19	20 10:00– Hygiene Kit Assembly (Beulah Pres.) 5:00– All Church Chili Cookoff (Emory)
21 Sunday Schedule	22 9:00-Harvey's Helpers 11:00-Tai Chi (Eline) 8:15-Men's Group (209)	23 9:45-Staff Mtg (Session) 7:00- Welcome Committee Meeting (Session Rm)	24 10:00–5,000 Steps (Emory Hall) 1:00- Prayers Mtg* 6:15– Wellness Program (Eline) Wednesday Night ◊	25 10:00- Prime Time (Session Rm)	26	27 10:00- Beloved Community (Living Rm) 10:00- 5,000 Steps (Emory Hall)
28 Sunday Schedule 1:00 - Shawnee Sunday Dinner at Shawnee Pres.	29 9:00-Harvey's Helpers 11:00-Tai Chi (Eline)	30 9:45-Staff Mtg (Session) 11:30-Booktalk+ (Living Rm) 1:00- Prime Time Hymn Singing (Eline) 1:00- Finance Meeting (Living Rm)				

Sunday Morning 9:00 - Breakfast

9:30 - Choir Rehearsal

9:30 - Choli Reheatsal
9:30 - Sunday School ALL Ages+
10:30 - Worship+
1:00 - Pickle Ball (Emory)
4:00 - Yoga at HB (Session)
4:00 - HBYouth Group (Loft)

♦ Every Wednesday Night 5:15 - Dinner

6:00 - Children & Youth

Activities

6:00 - Handbells in Sanctuary

6:15 - Adult Bible Study 6:30 - Boy Scout Troop 315 7:00 - Chancel Choir Rehearsal

* - Via Zoom/Online

+ - In person AND via Zoom

Contact the church office for links to Zoom.

Habitat for Humanity

The Presbyterian Coalition is building again. This year we will be working on a house located at 6602 Lower Hunters Trace (continuing our work from last year in the Santa Fe Crossing development). This home is just down the block from the 600th Louisville Habitat Home. The Raise the Roof is scheduled for September 11, 12, and 13. We are partnering this year with Ameena DeLovpre and her two children. Prior to the build, there will be opportunities to prepare the walls which will frame this home. More information about the volunteer opportunities to come.

Brian Pollock, a longtime volunteer with Habitat, is always happy to spread the word about the mission and share the multitude of volunteer opportunities that can fit your talents and abilities. You may contact Brian at 298-5250 or bpmoving@yahoo.com.





Pastor and Staff Contact Information

Rev. Christine Coy Fohr, Pastor

Rev. Katherine Kupar, Associate Pastor

Rev. Jim Hubert, Co-coordinator of Pastoral Care

Kristy Hubert, Co-coordinator of Pastoral Care

Renata DeWees, Director of Youth Ministries

Larry D. Brandenburg, Minister of Music

Timothy L. Baker, Organist/Assistant Director of Music

Beth Brandenburg, Director Children's Choir

Carl Enoch, Sign Language Interpreter

Amy Squires, Preschool Director

Becca Wilson, Parents' Day Out Director

Cheryl Granger, Church Administrator

Tim Miller, Building Manager

Grace Graves, Admin. Assistant

James Logan, Asst. Building Manager

Tessy Farrell, Nursery Coordinator

christine@hbpres.net

katherine@hbpres.net

jim@hbpres.net

kristy@hbpres.net

Renata@hbpres.net

ldblouisville@yahoo.com

kewlpipes2@gmail.com

bethbrandenburg12@yahoo.com

carlenoch48@gmail.com

(895-2577) harveybrownepreschool@gmail.com

Ext. 119, pdodirector@hbpres.net

Ext. 104, cherylgranger@hbpres.net

Ext. 106, tmillerhb@hbpres.net

Ext. 100, <u>gracegraves@hbpres.net</u>

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM Church Office Phone: (502) 896-1791

After-hours pastoral emergency number: (502) 208-8472 Harvey Browne Weekday Preschool: (502) 895-2577

HBPres Website: www.hbpres.net



YouTube: HBPres |



Facebook: www.facebook.com/hbpres